
CITY OF SLAUGHTERS MONTHLY BOARD MEETING 

March 01, 2022 

The City of Slaughters Monthly Board Meeting was held Tuesday, March 01, 2022, at 6:00 p.m. at the Slaughters 
City Hall.  Those in attendance were Mayor Jeffrey Coomes, Commissioners Kenneth Wells, Debra Rudd, Mickey 
Duncan and Matthew Johnson, City Clerk Sherri Crowley, and City Attorney Ben Leonard 
  
Mayor Jeffrey Coomes called meeting to order, and Mickey Duncan opened with prayer. 
 
Corrected copy of the January 2022 minutes and the minutes of the February 01, 2022, Board Meeting were 
distributed to Board Members. 
Motion by Kenneth Wells to accept both reports as read. Second by Matthew Johnson.  Motion carried. 
 
Revised copies of the January 2022 and the February 2022 Financial reports were presented to the board.   
No additions or corrections 
Motion by Debra Rudd to accept both financial reports. Second by Mickey Duncan.  Motion carried. 
 
Public Appeals 
None 
 
Nuisance 
A draft copy of the Spring nuisance letter was given to Board Members.   The letter will be mailed to City 
residences in April 2022. 
 
Old Business:  
The Board is waiting on a written quote to use the ARPA Funds for repairs to the City Park.   
 
Motion by Kenneth Wells to rent a lockbox from Independence Bank for an annual cost of $20.00.  Debra Rudd 
seconded the motion.   Motion carried 
 
City Park lights have been suspended till April 2022.  Cost was $37.00 to suspend the account.  City Clerk will 
contact KU in April to turn lights back on. 
 
Mayor to contact the Webster Co Road maintenance concerning the repair work needed for the corner of West 
second street and Don Winstead Blvd. 
  
New Business 
Commissioners reported that streetlights located on the empty lots before railroad tract are not working.  City 
Clerk to call and report to KU. 
 
 
Motion by Debra Rudd to adjourn.  Seconded by Mickey Duncan   Motion carried 
 
 
The next meeting will be April 05, 2022, at 6:00 pm 


